
UPDATE NEWSLETTER                                 November 2023

Dear Friends and Colleagues,

In this season of giving thanks, new beginnings, and new blessings, we are
blessed beyond measure to humbly bring our plan for the next state fiscal year
to Governor Bill Lee and his team.  We presented our plan for FY25 on
November 15.  The big themes for our proposed cost increases include
continued support for provider rates and workforce, school-based mental health
supports for Tennessee children, and more capacity to meet the surging need
for inpatient substance use disorder treatment.  You can read more about our
proposal and watch an archived video of our presentation below.

Link to Budget Presentation Video

Link to Budget Presentation Slides

The administration works through the holiday period to design a budget
proposal which will be presented to the members of the Tennessee General
Assembly early next year at the State of the State Address.

We're so grateful to everyone who packed the hearing room and watched

https://sts.streamingvideo.tn.gov/Mediasite/Channel/mediasiteadmin-tn-budget-hearings-2024/watch/95cc48f4a47e44dabb1db14ba256855f1d
https://www.tn.gov/content/dam/tn/finance/documents/budget_handouts/Mental_Health_and_Substance_Abuse_Services.pdf


online to share support.  Your work matters and it truly is bringing hope and
healing to the hurting Tennesseans we are blessed to serve.

Blessings,

Marie

First Funds to be Released from
K-12 Mental Health Trust Fund

The first funds from Tennessee's K-12 Mental Health Trust Fund will soon be
released.  At the November 20 meeting of the K-12 Mental Health Trust Fund
Board of Trustees, the membership voted to release $6 million in FY24 and $6
million in FY25 from the fund's proceeds.  The funds will support the mental
health needs of school-aged youth and will be granted through a competitive
Announcement of Funding.  TDMHSAS will release more details on our
Funding Opportunities page on our TN.gov website at this link.

 TDMHSAS Welcomes New
Director of Faith-Based Initiatives 

https://www.tn.gov/behavioral-health/department-funding-opportunities.html


Jaime's promotion to Director was celebrated at a gathering of the Faith-Based Community

Coordinators, Lifeline Peer Project Coordinators, and Hybrid Lifeline Peer Project Coordinators on

November 16. The TDMHSAS Faith-Based Initiative is housed in the Department's Office of

Strategic Initiatives led by Jessica Youngblom.

TDMHSAS is excited to announce the appointment of James Harper as
Director of Faith-Based Initiatives.  The new role is a promotion for Harper who
has served as Assistant Director for almost two years.  Prior to joining the
department in January 2022, Harper was a Faith-Based Community
Coordinator serving middle Tennessee through the department’s Faith-Based
Initiative.  

The TDMHSAS Faith-Based Initiative encompasses the department’s four
Faith-Based Community Coordinators, 10 Lifeline Peer Project Coordinators
serving regions across the state, 10 Hybrid Lifeline Coordinators serving rural
and distressed counties, and the Collegiate Recovery Initiative.  The
TDMHSAS Faith-Based Initiative is nearly a decade old and has certified close
to 1,100 faith-based recovery partners to provide spiritual and pastoral supports
to people living with mental health and substance use challenges.  Connect
with the initiative at this link: tn.gov/behavioral-health/faith 

 TDMHSAS Partners for Safe
Holiday Alcohol Campaign

https://www.tn.gov/behavioral-health/faith


TDMHSAS is partnering with the Tennessee Alcoholic Beverage Commission
(TABC) and the Departments of Health and Safety and Homeland Security for a
public health and safety campaign on safe alcohol consumption during the
holidays. The campaign focuses on the dangers of binge drinking, drunk
driving, and underage alcohol consumption. Campaign messages promote the
Tennessee REDLINE (800-889-9789) for anyone needing to access treatment
for substance use disorder.  The partners in the campaign held a news
conference just before Thanksgiving to bring attention to the subject. You can
watch the full news conference at this link on YouTube.

Tennessee SOARs to New
Heights

The state of Tennessee was ranked as the top state in the nation for the
number of SSI/SSDI applications completed and having a high approval rating,
using the SOAR (SSI/SSDI, Outreach, Access and Recovery) model.  SOAR is
a national program designed to increase access to the disability income benefit
programs administered by the Social Security Administration (SSA) for eligible
adults and children who are experiencing or at risk of homelessness and have
a serious mental illness, medical impairment, and/or a co-occurring substance
use disorder.  Learn more about SOAR on our website at this link.

https://youtu.be/WkxECMhnKCE?si=n3rdplh7mn_SmJ88
https://youtu.be/WkxECMhnKCE?si=n3rdplh7mn_SmJ88
https://www.tn.gov/behavioral-health/housing/disability-benefits.html


 TDMHSAS Homebuilders
Training in Manchester

On September 14, 2023, the TDMHSAS-HOMEBUILDERS grant project
received permission from its funder, Children’s Bureau (CB)/Administration for
Children and Families (ACF), to move from the Planning Phase into
Implementation. Thus, TDMHSAS-HOMEBUILDERS could conduct activities
that would result in program implementation. Critical to implementation was the
training of program and other key staff in how the model should be
implemented as required for fidelity.
 
The week of November 6-9, 2023, Therapeutic Intervention, Education, and
Skills (TIES) program and evaluation staff, the TDMHSAS-HOMEBUILDERS
Project Director and Program Manager, and the Tennessee Department of
Children’s Services (TDCS) Program Specialist assigned to the South Central
region participated in the required Core Skills training for the HOMEBUILDERS
model.
 
TDMHSAS-HOMEBUILDERS will continue to offer services in the same nine
rural Middle Tennessee counties currently providing TIES services: Bedford,
Coffee, Franklin, Giles, Hickman, Lawrence, Lincoln, Marshall, and Maury.
Transitioning from TIES to TDMHSAS-HOMEBUILDERS will add an evidence-
based program in the South Central TDCS region in lieu of an evidence-
informed program. Moreover, TDMHSAS-HOMEBUILDERS will be the first
implementation of the HOMEBUILDERS model in the state through TDCS’
Family First Prevention Services Act (FFPSA) plan. HOMEBUILDERS is the
nation’s oldest and best documented intensive family preservation services



(IFPS) program designed to keep children safely at home with their families.
The target population for TDMHSAS-HOMEBUILDERS is families with children
at imminent risk of out-of-home placement due to parental substance misuse.
Families with children being reunified following initial placement due to parental
substance misuse also meet the eligibility criteria.
 

Coalitions in the Community
Power of Putnam partners with the community, schools, and youth to

bring Red Ribbon Week to Putnam County.

Red Ribbon Week 2023 left a lasting mark on the school-aged youth of Putnam
County. In elementary schools, Power of Putnam and the Putnam County
Health Department partnered to bring Red Ribbon Week resources to LEAPS
after school programs and Red Ribbon Week presentations to elementary
schools.  The middle schools participated in Red Ribbon Week by “planting the
promise” with red tulips at their schools and signing a pledge to Be Kind To
Your Mind and Live Drug Free.  At the high schools, the Choices Matter
program visited to teach students the importance of positive decision making
and living a healthy lifestyle for Red Ribbon Week. 

 Moccasin Bend Hosts Art Show



The Adjunctive Therapy Department held an Art Show on October 19th in the
Treatment Mall. This art show was made available for patients and staff to view
and there was a sperate viewing scheduled for community providers. Shout out
to the patients and the staff that made this art show possible!

Middle Tennessee Mental Health
Institute Celebrates Staff 

MTMHI celebrated staff for their hard work and dedication at the 2023 Fall
Festival. The festival brought out staff from many different disciplines along with
laughter and smiles. Staff had the opportunity to enter a drawing to win baskets
created and donated by each department. This day was full of fun, excitement,
and food!!!



Shout Out!
Veterans Day Appreciation at Middle Tennessee Mental Health Institute 

Middle Tennessee Mental Health Institute is fortunate to have a remarkable
team of staff members who are also veterans. These individuals bring a unique
blend of dedication, discipline, and compassion to their roles. Having served
and continuing to serve in various capacities in the military, they now channel
their skills and experiences into providing exceptional care for our patients and
staff. Their commitment to service doesn't stop, and it's evident in the way they
approach their work with a strong sense of responsibility and a deep
understanding of teamwork. The presence of these veteran staff members not
only enhances the efficiency of our hospital but also creates a supportive
environment where everyone benefits from their valuable contributions.

Thank you to all of our veterans on Team TDMHSAS!



If you'd like to "shout out" to a TDMHSAS colleague, please send an email to
Kearston.Winrow@tn.gov. Tell us who you'd like to recognize and why.

Save-the-Dates
 Planning and Policy Council Meetings

Statewide Planning and Policy Council
Tuesday, December 12, 2023
10:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. CST
Middle Tennessee Mental Health Institute
Conference Center
221 Stewarts Ferry Pike
Nashville, TN 37214
 
Regional Council meetings are scheduled to resume in January 2024 
To verify the schedule and plans for future meetings, please visit the
department website at these links:
Statewide & Committee Meeting Schedule (tn.gov)
Regional Council Meeting Schedule (tn.gov)
 
TDMHSAS is committed to providing individuals with disabilities an equal

mailto:Kearston.Winrow@tn.gov?subject=Shout%20Out!
https://www.tn.gov/behavioral-health/planning1/council-overview/statewide-committee-meeting-schedule.html
https://www.tn.gov/behavioral-health/planning1/council-overview/regional-council-meeting-schedule.html


opportunity to participate in and benefit from TDMHSAS programs, activities,
and services. To request reasonable accommodations or modifications, please
contact Amy Holland at amy.holland@tn.gov at least 10 business days prior to
the meeting. Requests for accommodations or modifications made after the
deadline will be honored to the maximum extent feasible, but it may not be
possible to fulfill them.
 

The Tennessee Association of recovery Court Professionals is celebrating 20
Years. To learn more and register visit: TARCPCON2023-20th Anniversary
Celebration | Tennessee Association of Recovery Court Professionals

mailto:amy.holland@tn.gov
https://www.tarcp.org/collect/description/306360-n-tarcpcon2023
https://www.tarcp.org/collect/description/306360-n-tarcpcon2023
https://www.tarcp.org/collect/description/306360-n-tarcpcon2023
https://www.tarcp.org/collect/description/306360-n-tarcpcon2023
http://www.tn.gov/parenting-that-works
http://www.tn.gov/parenting-that-works


Event page and more information

Resources  
In the event of a mental health emergency ...

https://www.facebook.com/events/850049263582417/
https://www.facebook.com/events/850049263582417/
https://www.facebook.com/events/850049263582417/


For questions about addiction treatment/referrals ...

To talk with a TDMHSAS Consumer Advocate ...





We hope you've enjoyed this issue of the Update!
If you have news to share (a story idea, accomplishment,

provider news, etc.) or if you'd like to be added to the
distribution list, please email:  the O�ce of
Communications at OC.TDMHSAS@tn.gov.

And please connect with us on social media!

https://www.tn.gov/content/dam/tn/mentalhealth/documents/TDMHSAS_MVV_Onepager.pdf
https://www.tn.gov/content/dam/tn/mentalhealth/documents/TDMHSAS_MVV_Onepager.pdf
mailto:OC.TDMHSAS@tn.gov
mailto:OC.TDMHSAS@tn.gov


Thanks to our Facebook family for "liking" us and sharing our posts! 
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